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it never hurls to touch as many 
political bases as we can. While 
there, we presented an Honorary 
Membership in the national Forum 
for Architecture to Senator Carl 
Levin. President and Mrs. Reagan 
were also singled out for an 
Honorary Membership in the 
Forum. Ed Vermurlen and Bob Hill 
will be going to Washington soon 
to make the presentation with AIA 
officials.

I have also been meeting with 
the Beaubien House Fund Raising 
Committee chaired by )ay Pettitt. 
They are well organiz^ and ready 
to go as those of you who have 
already been contacted know. 
Check the list of contributors in this 
month's Bulletin for your name. 
Watch Ihe list grow as we get 
closer to a headquarters in which 
we can all be proud.

the publication of his new book, 
"Archabet." Both the AIA/CSI 
seminar on contracts on April 24th 
and the AIA/CEC breakfast meeting 
on May 3rd featuring Bill Lucas, 
Wayne County Executive; Dan 
Murphy, Oakland County Ex­
ecutive and William Franchuk, 
Chairman Macomb County Board 
of Commissioners promise to be 
very interesting and worthy of your 
attendance.

I look forward to seeing you 
soon at one or more of our 
programs.

PRESIDENT'S
MESSAGE

running at the Halsted Gallery in 
Birmingham until March 16th, 

This is his eighth photographic 
essay. Other works include 
America's Forgotten Architecture; 
Architecure and You; Ihe Outdoor 
Sculpture of Michigan series; 
Kalamazoo: Nineteenth Century 
Homes in a Midwestern Vilage; 
Roofscapes of Rome; Gamberaia, 
a Study of Florentine Garden and 
the Legacy of the Raisin River.

by Robert Greager, AIA

GREETINGS . . .
Last month 1 promised to tell you 

about the organizational meeting. 
We enjoyed the hospitality of 
Smith, Hinchman & Grylls. With 
charts and graphs, we presented 
the history and structure of MSA to 
the new board members. The 
budget was reviewed and clarified 
and the chairs of the standing com­
mittees outlined their respective 
goals for 1985. It was a full day tOf>- 
ped off by a reception at the Beau­
bien House for Ted Mariani. He is 
“testing the waters” for a run at the 
presidency of national AIA.

I went to the annual meeting of 
the Michigan Society of Land 
Surveyors in Kalamazoo and to the 
Masonry Awards Banquet at the 
Somerset Inn in Troy. Both events 
were interesting and well attended. 
It is a special [tleasure to be on 
hand when fellow architects 
receive some well-deserved rec­
ognition for their efforts.

Twelve of us: |im Shane, presi­
dent elect; Al Durkee, regional 
director; Roger Boe and Mike 
Mosley, Detroit Chapter; Keith 
Holt, Flint: Ed Vermurlen and Bob 
Hill, Grand Valley: Gerhard Giv­
ing, Huron Valley; Tim Evans, 
Saginaw Valley: Terry Schley, 
Western Michigan and Rae 
Dumke, Executive Director went 
to Washington to attend the four- 
day Grassroots-1985 conference. 
This is national's chance to tell 
component chapters vvhal they are 
doing and it is a chance to learn 
what is going on at the grassroots 
level all over the country. Michigan 
looked pretty good and some of 
our programs will be copied by 
other states. We also picked up 
some timely suggestions that will 
be integrated into our programs. 
“Communication” was the buzz 
word and we have been stressing 
that for some time.

CRIT-NOVI
ROUNDTABLE
by Robert Benson, Hon. AIA/DC

In january, the Detroit Chapter 
sponsored one of the most worth­
while activites in its recent history. 
The Public/Political Advocacy 
Committee held a roundtable 
discussion with members of the 
Novi City Council and Planning 
Board on the topic, “Can Good 
Design Be Legislated?" Lee 
Mamola moderated the panel 
which included |ohn Haro, Arthur 
Smith and attorney John Donohue, 
past-president of the Michigan 
Society of Planning Officials, as 
well as Novi officials.

A mock presentation of a 
building proposed for the Novi 
City center served as a springboard 
for the debate about architectural 
and planning judgments in Novi. 
The main question, posed by com­
munity leaders, concerned how a 
young city like Novi — can protect 
itself against poorly designed ar­
chitecture yet not discourage 
potential developers from future 
investment.

Simple answers were not forth­
coming. Both the architects and 
Novi leaders discovered gaps in 
communication and understand­
ing about the processes of design 
and community review. By the end 
of the evening it was apparent that 
the discussion itself was more im­
portant than any answers which 
might have been suggested to the 
dilemma of new town planning.

BEAUBIEN HOUSE 
SITE OF
AUTOGRAPH PARTY

Has Balthazar Korab added 
another column to the alphabet 
table or has he expanded the lex­
icon of architectural forms in his 
book, “Archabet," just published 
by the Presevation Press? The 
Detroit News describes the book 
as “partly a game and partly an ar­
chitectural history" in its February 
17, 1985 edition.

Michigan architects and their 
friends will have a chance to see 
for themselves at a reception and 
autograph signing party to be held 
at the Beaubien House on March 
21st from 5 to 7:30 p.m.

Korab is no stranger to the MSA. 
He has been an honorary member 
since 1975. He is also a Beaux Arts 
trained architect who worked for 
LeCorbusier and Eero Saarinen. He 
won the 1964 Medal for Architec­
tural Photography from the AIA 
and was even a traveling corres­
pondent for the Monthly Bulletin. 
In 1969 he went to Rome and 
reported “From My Sabbatical" for 
the April Bulletin. His photographs 
have also appeared numerous 
times in the Bulletin.

1985 has started out as a busy 
and productive year for Korab. In 
addition to his new book, he has 
an exhibit of his works currently

DETROIT CHAPTER
PRESIDENT
REPORTS
by Daniel Redstone, President

The Chapter programs for 1985 
have gotten off to a fast start and 
as we go into Spring, 1 expect all 
members to keep their running 
shoes on.

In January, the reception for Ted 
Mariani, FAIA vice president, was 
well attended. The Novi Round­
table received good press and en­
couragement to expand the pro­
gram to other communities. The 
Design Lighting Series Program, 
which l>egan in February, was over 
subscribed — primarily because of 
AIA member response. The Com­
puter Technology Committee's 
tour of Giffels in February gave all 
attendees tremendous insight into 
a CAD operation.

If you haven't done so already, 
please place Ihe calendar stickers 
in your appointment book so you 
won't forget our coming programs. 
A new event, scheduled for March 
21sl at the Beaubien House, is a 
reception for Balthazar Korab on
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President, and Helene Valade of 
CSI have put together a panel to 
explore ways to minimize the 
strain on architecl/client relation­
ships.

Based on the premise that 
mutual cooperation between client 
and architect is fundamental to a 
well executed design, the panel 
will discuss how the lack of a com­
mon goal stresses both architect 
and client. For example, construc­
tion is usually viewed by the client 
as the most important phase of a 
building project but often ar­
chitects view it as a secondary 
function. Further complicating this 
relationship is the client's attorney 
who reviews the design 
agreements and applies legal prin­
ciples to it that can increase the 
liability of design professionals. 
Often designers fail to relate their 
responibilities and liabililes to the 
particular construction delivery 
mechanism being contemplated.

In addition to Redstone, the 
panel members are: Jim Giachino, 
Barton-Malow Company; Larry 
McLaughlin, Honignan, Miller, 
Schwartz & Cohn; Tom Rauch, 
Kemp, Klein, Endelman & Beer; 
Simeha Shapiro; Leo C. Shea, 
Louis C. Redstone Associates, and 
Thomas F. Sheehan.

The seminar is part of a product 
fair and will be held from 10 a.m. 
to 3 p.m. For further information 
call 757-7652.

Architects had taken their respon- 
siblities as public educators 
seriously and community leaders 
were willing to discuss the political 
problems of planning and review 
from an aesthetic and professional 
viewpoint. Opinions and com­
ments from the small audience 
were unfortunately not solicited, 
something future roundables might 
consider adding,

The most disappointing aspect of 
the evening was that, despite an­
nouncements, only two architects 
were in the audience! I would 
guess that more than two architects 
live in Novi and that more than 
two architects in the Detroit 
Chapter would be critical of the 
decisions made by the Planning 
Board there.

Congratulations to Lee Mamola 
and Carl Roehling, who pushed 
this event, and to past president 
Dennis King, who took the theme 
of "Architecture and Its Public " 
seriously last year, for this small but 
seminal effort to raise public and 
professional consciousness in a 
concrete way. Let's hope this was 
more than a flash in the pan and 
that the Detroit Chapter begins to 
be a real force in public education 
and debate about architectural and 
planning issues in southeast 
Michigan.

M" AWARDS 
PRESENTED

COMMITTEE SEEKS 
NOMINATIONS 
FOR FELLOWSHIPS 
AND COLD MEDAL

This year six building projects 
were selected by a St. Louis ar­
chitectural jury to receive the 
prestigious "M" Awards.

The "M" award was established 
in 1974 by the Masonry Institute 
of Michigan, in cooperation with 
MSA, to recognize design ex­
cellence in buildings using hand- 
laid materials such as brick, con­
crete block, stone or glass block.

Hobbs and Black Associates, 
Inc., of Ann Arbor received two 
cast bronze plaques. One was for 
Hoover Universal's Plastic Machin­
ery Division Headquarters in Man­
chester and the other was for the 
Brauer Office Building in Ann 
Arbor.

Harley Ellington Pierce Yee 
Associates of Southfield was 
honored for the Detroit Edison 
Headquarter Office Building, also 
located in Ann Arbor.

The Leonard Hill Car Wash won 
the prize for K.D.A. Architects 
Planners of Grand Rapids and a 
dormitory in Michigan's Upper 
Peninsula for Suomi College, Han­
cock, captured a trophy for TMP 
Associates, Inc. of Bloomfield Hills.

Architects, owners and mason 
contractors were all recognized at 
a banquet held in Troy, jury chair, 
Peter Van W. Hoyt, Director of Ar­
chitectural Design and Senior vice 
President of Hellmuth, Obata and 
Kassabaum, was the keynote 
speaker.

Detroit Chapter
The Recognitions Committee 

each year provides nominations for 
Fellowships to the Institute for 
Honorary Membership and for the 
ChiifHer's highest award, the Gold 
Medal, to the Detroit Chapter 
Board for their consideration and 
approval.

Fellowships may be bestowed 
upon an individual who has made 
notable contribution for ten years 
to the advancement of the profes­
sion of architecture for work in one 
or more areas, including design, 
science <jf consluclion, literature, 
education, service to the [)rofes- 
sion, public service, historic preser­
vation, research, urban design, 
government or industry, and ar­
chitectural practice.

Honorary membership is intend­
ed to recognize a person of 
esteemed character not eligible for 
corf)orate membership who has 
rendered distinguished service to 
the profession, the arts, or allied 
sciences.

The Cold Medal may l)e award­
ed annually to a member who has 
clearly demonstrated leadership in 
the profession and is intended to 
honor a member for a career-long 
dedication and not any one speci­
fic achievement. The reci[)ient 
must have been a member of the 
Detroiit Chapter in good standing 
for ten consecutive years.

The Recognitions Committee re­
quests individuals' names and cur­
riculum vitae for our consideration 
in developing nominations for the 
Board. Please send information to 
the Committee in care of Kenneth 
Neumann, FAIA, Neumann/ 
Creager ik Associates, 26877 
Northwestern Highway, South- 
field. Michigan 48034, before May 
15, 1985.

SPONSOR’S
COLUMN ASSOCIATES

COMMITTEEDetroit Terrazzo 
Contractors’ Association 
(313) 476-5560 
Farmington. Ml 48024

Great Lakes Ceramic 
Tile Council 

(313) 476-5559 
Farmington, Ml 48024 

Pre-Con Schokbeton, Inc. 
Quality Precast Concrete 
616/361-1550 313/864-0121

Dennis Robare, Bee] Nissel 
and Jim Marusich, co-chairs 

Registration and payment must 
be made by March 12th for the Ar­
chitect Registration Exam Semi­
nars. A 100% penally will be im­
posed for late registration. The 
seminars, held at U of D, are open 
to any student or graduate ar­
chitect planning to lake the 
Michigan State Architect Registra­
tion Exam. The exam has a new

CSI AND
DETROIT CHAPTER 
PRESENT SEMINAR

A special feature at the Construc­
tion Specifications Institute Product 
Fair 85 on April 24th at the South- 
field Civic Center Pavillion will be 
a panel discussion entitled, 
"Owner Architect Agreements."

Dan Redstone, Detroit Chapter

Western Michigan Chapter,
AIA

Ml Rae Dvmie tlltSA far iafamatiea.
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lunch !o promote M-Care at U of 
M Hospital . . . ROBERT WOLD 
and PAUL NEWHOF conducted a 
seminar in Grand Rapids for 
building officials sponsored by
B.O.CA___ SHARON & PAUL
FITZSIMMONS of the Northern 
Michigan Chapter were volunteers 
at the Special Olympics at Sugar- 
loaf Mountain . . . Detroit led the 
nation in non-hospital health care 
construction 
CHARLES MERZ is a radio star on 
WDET on Sundays at 4:30 
p.m. . . . Another architect radio 
personality is WILLIAM KESSLER, 
FAIA, who was guest on WJR 
Focus with |. P. McCar­
thy... Speaking of stars, 340 peo­
ple turned out to hear Michael 
Graves at a Grand Valley spon­
sored event. . . HAROLD BINDER 
of Eberle M. Smith Associates 
recently 
speaker/panelist in the Arbitration 
Training Session of the American 
Arbitration Association . . . LARRY 
BURTON is the new president of 
the Associated General Contrac­
tors of America-Detroit Chapter 
. .. REGINALD MALCOLMSON, 
former dean of the School of Ar­
chitecture at U of M, had an ex­
hibit of his work at the Illinois In­
stitute of Technology . , . Dodge 
reports a record high of $210 
billion in new construction for 
1984 . EVIE ASKEN, FAIA, of
Kingscott Associate Architects of 
Kalamazoo, was the guest architect 
for the 20th Festival of Arts at Fer­
ris State College , . . GUNNAR 
BIRKERTS, FAIA, has an exhibit of 
his works, along with the works of 
Chimacoff, Meier, Pelli, Stern, 
Tigerman and Turnbull at the 
University of Maryland. He also 
took part in a symposium on Ar­
chitectural Lighting sponsored by 
Arc/iJtecturaf Record . . . Cran- 
brook Academay has an exhibit of 
architect designed lea pots through 
April 3rd , . . Opening March 29lh 
at the Grand Rapids Art Museum 
— "Chairs: An exhibition of 
Seating Design."

CALENDAR

MARCH
7-8 Health Facilities Plan­

ning Seminar 
Co-sponsored by MSA 
and the Michigan Dept, 
of Public Health 
Grand Traverse Village 
Call: %5-4100

70th annual convention 
michigan society of architects

CLASSIFIEDS 1984 . . .L. ). Stevens Architects of Port 
Huron is looking for wooden plan 
files for their 24" x 36" plans, con­
tact them at: (313) 987-3577.

<r ☆ ☆
Daniel Langbaum Architect, 
located in Beverly Hills, California 
will joint venture or act as consult­
ant on west coast projects, (213) 
476-8559.

in 12 ARE Seminar Payment 
Due
Call; Dennis Robare 
(851-8920) or Jim 
Marusich (224-7016)

12 Construction Industry 
Exposition
Westin Hotel, Detroit 
Call; 313/567-5500 x58

12 "Light Works ir 
Lighting Design Series 
Suzanne Fairchild 
313/645-4252

14 LIT ArchiLECTURE 
Hugh Hardy, FAIA, 
New York
Lecture Hall, School of
Architecture
Call; 356-0200

ARCHITECT/SPEC. WRITER seek­
ing growth opportunity in Detroit 
area. Design-oriented w/nuts-&- 
bolts background. 9 years ex­
perience in commercial/indus­
trial/institutional/residential, ail 
project phases. M. Arch. AIA. 
Reply; Architect, do McCarville, 
15840 Fry, Plymouth, Ml 48170. 

☆ * *
Tipton Masterson Assoicates, Ar­
chitects, Land Planning, Landscape 
Architecture Interiors, is looking 
for key architects to fill prominent 
postions of leadership and respon­
sibility in their regional firm. 
SENIOR ASSOCIATES, Multi/pro­
ject responsibility, 8-15 years ex­
perience, ASSOCIATE ARCHI­
TECTS, Project architect respon­
sibility 4-8 years experience. Re­
quirements: Bachelor of Architec­
ture, Architectural Registration, 
NCAR0 Certificate (desirable), 
Supevisory Experience. 2030 
Powers Ferry Rd., NW, Suite 120, 
Atlanta, Georgia 30339, (404) 
953-1533.^ * ☆
University of Michigan 
Undergraduate student seeks tem­
porary employmnet with architec­
tural firm during the summer (May 
6-September 1, 1985). Contact: 
Mark A. Lynden, 1931 Duffield 
Rd., 4221 Bursley Hall, University 
of Michigan, Ann Arbor, Ml 48109, 
(313) 763-1779.

☆ * ☆
WANTED: Entry level architectural 
drafter for small progressive firm 
located in Western Michigan. 
Slocum Assoicates, Inc., 521 S. 
Riverview Dr., Kalamazoo, Ml 
49004. (616) 381-2420.

* ☆ *
Put computer-assisted design and 
drafting (CADD) resources at your 
hngertips without high initial in­
vestment. Utility Technical Serv­
ices, Inc., a subsidiary of Detroit 
Edison, offers interactive graphics 
work-station rental at its offices or 
yours. The longer you rent, the 
lower your rental rate. Proven 
operator training programs avail­
able. For details contact Utility 
Technical Services, Suite 2300,660 
Plaza Dr., Detroit, Ml 48226 (313) 
237-7166.

participated as

14-18 Research & Design '85 
Los Angeles 
Call; Kim Luken 
202/626-7560
$275

19 "Adversarial Relation­
ships in the Construc­
tion Industry" 
Engineering Society of 
Detroit, 100 Farnsworth 
11:30 Cash Bar 
12:15 Lunch 
Call: 313/832-5400

GRAPEVINE
JOHN DODD of Giffels 

Associates has been named 
"Outstanding Engineer of the 
Year" by the Michigan Society of 
Professional Engineers . . . JOHN 
SHEORIS, FAIA, has been ap­
pointed to the National Committee 
on (Design for the AIA . . . More ar­
chitects have appeared on the con- 
ver of TIME Magazine than any 
other profession . . . HOWARD 
OVERBEEK with Diekema-Ha- 
mann-Architects in Kalamazoo has 
been elected to the Maltawan 
Village Council . . . DENNIS 
DIMOFF of Ann Arbor found 
20,000 apples and served them for

$18
20 Associates Weekend 

Amtrak Tour Deadline 
Battle Creek/Marshall 
Call: Dennis Robare 
(851-8920)

20 Associates Building 
Tour, Michigan Train 
Station, Detroit 
Call: Dennis Robare 
(851-8920) or Jim 
Marusich (224-7016)
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STUDENT 
DIRECTOR 
VISITS STUDENT 
CHAPTERS

BEAUBIEN HOUSE 
REPORT

HONOR ROLL The Beaubien House 
RenovationBENEFACTOR

Neumann/Greager 
& Associates 

jay Pettitt

PATRON
Almon Durkee 
Edward Francis 
Dennis King 
Carl Pirscher

SPONSOR 
Evie Asken 
Paul Behrend 
Roger Boe 
Paul Bowers 
Rae Dumke 
Ken Evangelista 
Anthony Foust 
Hoyem-Basso Associates 
Art Nelson 
David Osier 
Slu Pettitt 
Sam Popkin 
Michael Shanayda 
jim Shane 
)ohn Sheoris 
Robert Swanson 
Keith Welland

"We are off to a good start,” 
reports Jay Pettitt who Is heading 
the current fund drive for the Beau­
bien House Restoration. As of 
February 20th, thirty individuals 
and seven firms have pledged 
$22,295.

Fred Blackwood of Beaver 
Distributors who is coordinating 
the suppliers canvass stated that his 
group is ready to go. "Some of our 
people haven't closed their books 
yet and they want to make their tax 
deductible contribution in fiscal 
'84," he noted.

Michigan 
Architectura/ 
Foundation 
Beaubien House 
Renovation 
Pledge Card

MSA student director, jay |uer- 
gensen, has been visiting AIA Stu­
dent Chapters throughout Mich­
igan. Of the eight chapters, six are 
active; Andrews University, Ferris 
Slate College, Lawrence Institute of 
Technology, University of Detroit 
and University of Michigan. Delta 
and Schoolcraft are inactive.

luergensen found the student 
chapters full of spirit and he was 
impresssed with their activities. He 
found that they feel positive about 
their contacts with professional ar­
chitects and that they were pleased 
with the addition of a student 
director to the MSA Board. He 
noted that direct involvement with 
students, personally and finan­
cially, will improve the profession 
for all.

For more detailed information 
and a list of student contacts call 
Juergensen at (313) 764-1300.

Name

Address

City

State Ziplames L. Marietta has been 
named an associate of MjK Ar­
chitects Engineers Planners of 
Lansing. As an expression of my interest in sup­

port of the Foundation's needs. I/we 
pledge a gift of* ☆ ☆

Rossetti Associates has promoted 
Thomas Andreoli to vice president 
and named James Smith, Albert 
Tsung-Yueh, James Kearns and 
Philip Dangerfield as associates. 

☆ ☆ ☆
William Sanders has joined 

Poley/Mitchell Architects of Ann 
Arbor. He will be the office 
manager of their Marquette office. 

☆ ☆ ☆
William Baldner is now presi­

dent and treasurer of Clifford N. 
Wright Associates Architects. Wil­
liam Shiels is vice president and 
treasurer.

$

Payable over

Tax years beginning 1985, 1986, 1987

FIRM NEWS CONTRIBUTORS 
CSI Detroit Chapter 
Cummins & Barnard 
S. ). Davis 
William Demiene 
John Haro
Mandell, Bilovus & Associates 
Manson Architectural 
Dick May
McNamee, Porter & Seeley
Daniel Redstone
Carl Roehling
C. A. Roesster
Charles Strieby
Robert Tremonti

or as follows
Ralph Youngren, FAIA, has join­

ed Smith, Hinchman and Grylls 
Associates as senior vice president 
and corporate director of design. 
He is a 1950 graduate of the Har­
vard University Graduate School of 
Design.

Signature

Date

□ Check enclosed for $☆ ☆ ☆
Deborah Bleager is the new 

communications coordinator at 
Albert Kahn Associates. She holds 
degrees in journalism and public 
relations and comes to the firm 
from San Diego. Gregory Dobson 
is now manager of field services. 

☆ ☆ ☆
Two firms have moved their of­

fices: G. Yurk & Associates, 432 
North Saginaw, #808, Flint 48502 
and Morison-DeLaere Associates, 
29286 Van Dyke, Warren 48093.

☆ ☆ ☆
Thomas Schmidt from Saginaw 

Valley closed his offices and is now 
with Dow-Howell-Gillmore in 
Midland.

Ptease mark your MAF conuibutiort "For 
Beaubien House Renovation" and maii to 
tbeMichigan Architectural Foundation, 
553 fast telferson, Detroit. Ml 
48226

The MAF is a non-profit 50 J C3 organiza­
tion that supports the development and 
education of the pufa/)c and rhe profession 
in the appreciation of architecure. Tax ex­
empt number J8J6950t.

☆ ☆ *
Keith Bauman and Dennis King 

have been named firm executives 
at Harley Ellington Pierce Yee 
Associates. Promoted to partner 
status are: Gordon Andringa, 
Samuel Bayne, )ohn Hammer, 
Robert Pesta, Harold Radin and 
Harry Warren.

Indlviiluil Firm
Benefactor $1,000 & Up $10,000 8 Up
Patron $400to$999 $5,000 to $9,999
Sponsor $300to$399 $2,000 to $4,999
Contributor less than $300 les than $2,000 Thank you!
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testants for its 1985/86 Energy 
Awards Competition.

The purpose of the Energy 
Awards is to share energy manage­
ment expertise among building 
professionals.

New abbreviated rules for the 
local competition should make it 
easier for all to enter. Awards will 
be presented in five categories; 
New Commercial, Institutional or 
Public Assembly Buildings; Existing 
Commercial, Institutional or Public 
Assembly Buildings; New Indus­
trial Facilities or Processes; Existing 
Industrial Facilities or Processes 
and Alternative and/or Renewable 
Energy Use. Projects to be con­
sidered must be submitted by the 
ASHRAE chapter member who 
was actively involved in the project 
by june 1, 1985.

First and second prize winners 
will be entered in the Society's na­
tional/international competition.

tended and the discussions about 
word processing, spread sheets, 
data base, graphics, working draw­
ings, business applications and in­
teractive design were lively and in­
formative thanks to the assistance 
of Richard Bland, Dan Price and 
Richard LaCome of the firm.

In March, the Committee would 
like to sponsor a course, in con­
junction with a local computer out­
let, on the "Lotus 1-2-3" software 
package. This program is one of 
the most popular and most power­
ful available for the personal com­
puter, The course will be con­
tingent on generating sufficient 
participation to pay for the instruc­
tor and the facility. The fee would 
be small. Contact Dennis Robare 
at 851-6920 or Lyle Daly at 
335-4983 to express your interest 
in attending.

format and the classes will address 
each of its nine parts.

The Associates have formed a 
new sub-committee. Design Com­
petition. We are looking for co­
sponsors and suggestions. Call 
Louis Smith, )r. at 863-1900 with 
your ideas.

A Beaux Arts Costume Ball, in 
collaboration with the U of D 
School of Architecure, will be held 
March 23rd, 9-2 a.m., at the Belle 
Isle Casino. The cost, including a 
live band and party favors, is 
$10.00. Call Jim Marusich at 
224-7016.

A warm thanks to Robert Powell 
and everyone at jickling, Lyman & 
Powell for the tour of their offices. 
Upcoming tours: Albert Kahn, 
March 6th; Luckenbach/Ziegel- 
man, March 13th: and the Historic 
Michigan Train Station on March 
20th. All tours start at 6:30 p.m. 
Reservations are being accepted 
for an Amtrak weekend excursion 
to Marshall/Battle Creek. Reserva­
tions must be in by March 20th. 
the tour will be October 19-20 and 
will feature the Kessler train station 
and historic homes. Call Dennis 
Robare at 851-8920.

value of good design. This is a 
unique opportunity to view the 
Walter Herz gallery, design studio 
and custom upholstery workshop. 
Wine and cheese will be served. 
The firm is located at 29425 North­
western Highway in Southfield. 
Since so many traditional "ar­
chitectural only" firms are doing 
more interior projects, this pro­
gram will benefit architects as well 
as designers.

A special Women in Architec­
ture program will be held on May 
9th from 6-8 p.m. at the Beaubien 
House. Watch for more informa­
tion.

The committee meets the last 
Wednesday of the month at 5:30 
p.m. in the offices of Harley Elling­
ton Rerce Yee Associates. Call Lois 
Grant at 354-03(X) for information.

OBITUARIES
WOMEN IN 
ARCHITECTURE 
TO HOST 
JOAN GOODY

ARTHUR F. BASSETT, JR., part­
ner in Albert Kahn Associates, died 
at Henry Ford Hospital on January 
14, 1985.

Mr. Bassett received his B.S. 
degree in architecture from the 
University of Michigan in 1951. He 
also had a master's degree from 
Cranbrook Institute and studied in 
Europe. He was an active member 
in the Barbershop Society of the 
Lakeshore Chorus and the Players. 
He served in the U.S. Army Air 
Corps during World War Ik

He is survived by his wife, Lee; 
four daughters, three sisters and 
two grandchildren.

Memorial contributions may be 
made to the heart fund.

HARVARD
GRADUATE
SCHOOL OF
DESIGN OFFERS
CAREER
DISCOVERY
PROGRAM

The Women in Architecture 
Committee will host a wine recep­
tion in the gallery of the Architec­
ture building at LIT on Thursday, 
March 28th, from 6-7:00 p.m. The 
"ArchiLECTURE" speaker will be 
Joan E. Goody, AIA. Mrs. Goody 
is a principal in the Boston based 
firm of Goody, Glancy & 
Associates and has been assistant 
professor and visiting design critic 
at the Harvard Graduate School of 
Design. She is the recipient of a na­
tional AIA honor award. Her lec­
ture, "Buildings in Context," pro­
mises to address an issue fun­
damental to the times. Also in the 
Gallery that evening will bean ex­
hibition called "Architectural 
Marker Drawings."

Walter Herz Interiors and the 
WAC will sponsor a seminar on 
Wednesday, April 3rd, from 6-0:00 
p.m. This seminar will discuss the

COMPUTER
TECHNOLOGY
COMMITTEE
Dennis Robare and 
Lyle Daly, Co-Chair 

The publication of 
Quarter-Computer Bulletin" and a 
computer tour of Giffels Associates 
marks the most active period in the 
short history of the Computer 
Technology Committee.

The second issue of Computer 
Bulletin will be published in April 
and the committee is inviting con­
tributions of articles about personal 
computer experience.

For a copy and to place your 
name on the mailing list, call the 
Beaubien House at 965-4100.

The Giffels tour was well at­

The Career Discovery Program 
at Harvard's Graduate School of 
Design offers people 16 to over 40 
the chance to test a career in ar­
chitecture, landscape architecture, 
or urban design/planning before 
making a costly investment in 
graduate education. The six-week 
program of intensive study and 
hands-on experience begins July 1, 
1985. Applications are accepted 
until May 1, 1985. For a detailed 
brochure and application form, 
contact: Career Discovery, Box PR, 
Harvard Graduate School of De­
sign, 48 Quincy Street, Cambridge, 
MA02138; or call (617) 495-9340,

First

ENERGY AWARDS
COMPETITION
ANNOUNCED

The Detroit Chapter of the 
American Society of Heating, 
Refrigerating and Air-Conditioning 
Engineers (ASHRAE) is seeing con­



6
20 "Light Works II" 

Lighting Design Series 
Suzanne Fairchild 
313/645-4252

21 Autograph Party 
Balthazar Korab 
Beaubien House 
5-7:30 p.m.
Call: 965-4100

U of D, 6:30 p.m.
Call: Dennis Robare 
(851-8920) or )im 
Marusich (224-7016)

"A Perspective on 
Habitable Inner Cities" 
Huron Valley Chapter 
& U of M
Conference and Exhibit 
Art & Architecture 
Building North Campus 
9:30-4:00 p.m.
Call; Marlene Green 
764-1300

Beaux Arts Ball 
Belle isle Casino 
9 p.m.
Call: Dennis Robare 
(851-8920) or Jim 
Marusich (224-7016)

ARE Seminar 
Construction 
Documents 
U of D, 6:30 p.m. 
Call: Dennis Robare 
(851-8920) or )im 
Marusich (224-7016)

3 WAC
Walter Herz Gallery 
Southfield

23

30

27 MSA BULLETIN
EXEC. DIR. & ADV.. Rae Dumke 
EDITOR... Lynne Merrill-Francis 
SECRETARY
BOOKKEEPER___ Cathy Brooks
The MSA Bulletin is published 
monthly by the Michigan Society of 
Architects and is distributed free of 
charge to all members and their 
firms. The Michigan Society of Ar­
chitects accepts classified advertis­
ing from MSA members and firms 
free of cha^e up to 10 lines. 
Advertising over this figure costs 
$2.00 per line. Circulation 1,600. 
Address; Beaubien House, 553 East 
Jefferson, Detroit, Ml 48226; 
313/965-4100.

The Monthly Bulletin is 
published monthly for the 
members, as part of the ser* 
vices to the membership pro­
vided at the direction of the 
Board.

Ali members are encour­
aged to contribute to the 
Bulletin by sending news 
Hems, reports of committees, 
etc./ to the attention of the 
Editor, Monthly Bulletin, 553 
East Jefferson, Detroit, Ml 
48226.

Ruth Malcolm

LIT ArchiLECTURE 
Joan E. Goody, AIA 
Boston Lecture Hall, 
School of Architecture 
WAC Reception 
6-7 p.m.
Call: 356-0200

ARE Seminar 
Mechanical/Electrical

28
APRIL

"Construction Cost 
Estimating Bidding" 
Troy
Michigan State 
University 
9-4 p.m. Cost $545 
Call: 800-428-4284

1-2

30

MICHIGAN SOCIETY OF ARCHITECTS 553 East Jefferson Oelroil. Michigan 48226


